l I I CI Interstate Telcom Consulting, Inc.

Independent Telecommunications Consultants

May 31, 2022

Ms. Tanowa Troupe, Secretary

The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street, 11* Floor
Columbus, OH 43215-3793

Via Efile

Re: In the Matter of the Commission’s Investigation into Intrastate Carrier Access Reform
Pursuant to Sub. S.B. 162, PUCO Case No. 10-2387-TP-COIl

Dear Ms. Troupe:

Pursuant to the May 18, 2022 entry in the above-referenced matter, Minford Telephone Company
submits this letter affirming that its tariff is already in compliance with the requirements of this
case.

In its filing last year, Minford Telephone Company revised its 8YY access rates to reflect
compliance with the rate step down defined in the May 18" entry in this case, specifically, the

“FCC 8YY Access Charge Reform DA 20-143, as may be modified, supplemented, or amended”.

Minford Telephone Company’s tariff is already in compliance and the rate revision will be
implemented on July 1, 2022 as required by its tariff.

Please call me at 320/848-6641 with any questions.
Sincerely,
/'s/Roxanne K. Hacker

Roxanne K. Hacker
Regulatory Consultant

RKH/lac

Cc: Paula McGraw, Minford Tel. Co. (via e-mail)
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